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The first half of the 

Schwan’s-Cares 
fundraising campaign 

has ended on 
November 1st, 2015. 

The campaign has 

netted over $500 for 
the party! 

The next 87 days of the 

Schwan’s-Cares Campaign 
 campaign allows us the 

opportunity to receive 
5% of all online 

purchases! 

We encourage everyone 

who buys from Schwan’s 

to continue supporting our 

fundraiser by using our 

I.D. number 22973 @ 

Schwans.com 

PayPal Account 

Tammy Block, our 

committee Treasurer is 

setting up a PayPal 
account.  

The PayPal account will be 

used as an option for our 

local businesses, 

sponsors, friends and 

families to make financial 

donations to the party. 

The fundraising 

committee intends to use 

the account in order to 

receive payment for our 

next campaign, Heggies 

pizza! 

Supporter’s who enjoy 
Heggies Pizza will be 

able to order and 
purchase pizza through 

our organization, in 

doing so, the party will 
receive a significant 

return on each pizza 
sold. 

The PayPal account will 

be able to separately 
track how this 

campaign and future 
opportunities are 

contributing to the 
overall fundraising 

effort.  

A big thank-you to 
Tammy for her 

continued valued 
efforts and 

contributions to the 

party! 

Once the PayPal account 

is established it will be 

available at the party 

website, and on our 

Facebook page. 
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The gift of 

gourmet food 

is appropriate 

for every 

occasion, 

provides 

instant 

satisfaction 

and gives 

people 

something to 

brag about. 

Amy Hansen, Co-Chair 

of the fundraising 
committee, is 

developing a multiple 
vendor boutique. 

Amy has a number of 

specialized boutique 

operators who have 

committed to a one night 

showing in Rosemount. 

The show will be held on 

Monday December 7, 

2015 at Fireside Grill and 

Boutique in December 

 Bar in Rosemount. 

Stay alert for future 

announcements about this 

fun and exciting evening. 

 

Much like the Heggies 
Pizza campaign, we are 

going to offer products 
from Droolin’ Moose 

Candy. 

Droolin’s Moose Candy 

offers gourmet 

chocolates, gift 
packages and gift 

items. Some of the fun 
gourmet chocolates 

include items like 

Squirrel bait, Pretzel 
Pip Squeaks and Vanilla 

Droolin’ Moose Candy 

 Crunchers.  

Their gift packages of 

Graham Trackers and 
Uncle Buckeyes, or 

Malted Milk Boulders 
and Salty Bogs are 

offered with many more 

options available. 

Choose from the Droolin’ 

Moose gift items of 

apparel and coffee mugs 

to fill Christmas Stockings! 

 

The date to collect donations by bagging 

groceries at Cub Foods in Rosemount is on 
Saturday March 26 th, 2016, the day before 

Easter Sunday. 

Sign-up opportunities to help out will be offered 

in 2016     

      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      

      
      

Cub Bagging 
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The following is a draft of the letter that will be sent to all of the businesses within the City 
of Rosemount - 

Dear Friends of Rosemount High School Seniors, 

It seems like only yesterday that our toddlers were heading out of the door to their first day of 

kindergarten!  Well, it has been a long road, but we’ve done it!  We have survived the bumps and 

bruises, tears and triumphs, and are now trying to take it all in as they prepare to step out of the door, 

and into their future as a Rosemount Senior High School Graduate! 

A committee of parents is formed each year to help the graduates celebrate their accomplishments 

upon graduation.  

It is our mission to host an all night party at the High School, where the attendees are locked in for the 

night in an alcohol and drug free environment, which serves two purposes: 1) it prevents needless 

harm to our precious sons and daughters and 2) they enjoy a night of fun, food, games and friendship. 

The committee and volunteers decorate the school; provide security, food and activities that last all 

night long.  At the end of the night, a raffle is conducted where each attendee leaves with an 

outstanding prize. 

This is where your help can make a huge impact on the success of the event. 

We are asking for a donation from you! 

Outstanding prizes, food, the decorations and all of the activities that are provided unfortunately don’t 

just show up, they must be paid for. Your financial gift can help us achieve our fundraising goal of 

$25,000.00. 

Your kind contribution will be rewarded with the knowledge that you have helped keep our children and 

community safe during a night that can become very treacherous. Also, we will recognize your name, 

brand and/or business via a full page thank you ad in our local newspaper, on our website, Facebook 

page, and again at the event itself.  

All contributions go directly to the kids, in prizes, food, beverages, and entertainment. 

Donations may be sent via our Paypal account at _________________, or you may mail your donation 

to the address shown on the next page.  If you are able to contribute an in-kind donation, we can have 

someone pick it up if necessary.  Donations are tax deductible as we are a non-profit entity, and we will 

provide a receipt for your tax purposes upon request.  

Your prompt donation will help us make purchases at discounted prices as they become available.  

We encourage you to check out the aforementioned website: rhs2016srparty.my-free.website, and 

Facebook page: RHS Class of 2016 - where you can learn more about the party! 

Thank you for the support that you have given Rosemount Schools, it is truly appreciated! 

Sincerely, 

Eva Wick 

Senior Party Chair 

Soliciting our local businesses 

 

1) it prevents 

needless harm 

to our precious 

sons and 

daughters and 

2) they enjoy a 

night of fun, 

food, games 

and friendship. 
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FIND US ON THE WEB 

Rhs2016srparty.my-
free.website 

 

Volunteer at: 

Sign-up Genius 

www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0
84baed2fa1fb6-2016 

 

Follow us on 

Facebook 

RHS Class of 2016 

 

We are entertaining the 

idea of starting a crowd 

funding page at this time, 

research is being done to 

determine which crowd 

funding site to use should 

we decide to pursue this 

activity. 

Go Fund Me 

 

The Fundraising 

Committee is looking 
for volunteers to help 

with these campaigns 
and future 

opportunities. 

Also, we are currently 

creating a gift/prize list, 

and looking for bargains, 

if you see potential items 

Fundraising Committee 
 

that could be considered a prize for the 

party, or if you have access to discount 

pricing, or shopping, please let Amy or 

myself know.  

Mark McDonough 

Mmcdonough1887@charter.net 

Amy Hansen 

Amyhansen1974@gmail.com 
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Upcoming Events 

 Schwan’s campaign ends 

 Letters to local businesses 

 Boutique in December 

 Heggies Pizza, and Droolin’ Moose campaigns 

 Butter Braids 

 Craft Fair in March 

 Cub Bagging 

 Blitz Week 
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